
 
 
 

THE WOODVILLE TOWNSHIP TRUSTEE’S REGULAR MEETING - October 17, 2018 

  
This regular meeting of the Woodville Township Trustees was held on October 17, 2018. Those in attendance: 
Trustees: Chairman Ken Green, Bill Hammer, Paul Runion, Fiscal Officer Lori Kepus, Road Supervisor Jim 
Busdiecker, Fire Chief Bill Andrews, Fire Captain Joe Kopp, and Township Resident Karen Powell. Zoning 
Inspector Steve Michaelis was excused. 
 
Trustee Green called the meeting to order at 7 pm. Trustee Hammer made a motion to approve the warrants. 
Trustee Runion seconded. All answered yes to roll call. Motion passed. Trustee Runion made a motion to approve 
the Trustee’s October 3, 2018 meeting minutes. Trustee Hammer seconded. All answered yes to roll call. Motion 
passed. 
 
EMS – No report. 

ZONING – Karen Powell, CR 107, was present to discuss a letter sent to her by the trustees. The letter read as 

follows: “In 1999, you were issued a zoning permit after approval of a variance request to the Zoning Board of 
Appeals.  The Township’s Zoning Resolution allows for one residence per lot.  Your variance request asked for a 
temporary second residence on the same lot due to a health hardship.  As per the original variance request ruling, 
the second residence should have been already removed. In July of 2017, you were issued a formal notice from 
the trustees, asking for an update and timetable. As of this date, the structure has still not been removed.  We are 
giving you until October 31, 2018 to have the structure removed.” 

Ms. Powell stated that she has tried every which way to get rid of the trailer, including donating it to someone, but 
no one takes trailers. It would cost too much to hire a contractor, so her grandson was going to remove the trailer, 
but is currently in school and does not have any extra time until this spring. Trustee Hammer made a motion to 
extend the deadline to May 31, 2019 for the removal of the trailer on her property. If it is not removed and the area 
cleaned up by that date, the Township will hire a contractor to have the building removed and bill the costs of 
removal to the property owner’s tax bill. Trustee Runion seconded. All answered yes to roll call. Motion passed. 
Ms. Powell left the meeting at 7:15 pm. 

CEMETERY – The Trustees signed a deed for one plot for Alfredo Requena, Woodville. The $200 charge was paid. 
Workers poured seven foundations. Kepus announced that fall cemetery cleanup is October 15 – 27. An ad was 
placed in the Suburban Press. 
 
ROADS – Supervisor Jim Busdiecker reported that the road crew hired by NEXUS has been milling on TR 93 and 

pushed all of the grindings to the side of the road. The engineer’s office stated that the road crew plans to use it 
for berming. A letter was also received from NEXUS stating that they are completing construction and 
commissioning of the pipeline. Restoration and revegetation activities along the rights-of-way are underway and 
will continue even after the pipeline has been placed into service. They are committed to the safe and reliable 
operation of the pipeline and facilities and will adhere to all state and federal regulations. They issued a reminder 
that the pipeline rights-of-way must be kept free from structures or other obstructions to provide access to the 
pipeline. The pipelines will be patrolled from the air and the ground and obstructions will  prevent proper 
inspections. The public can find the general location of pipelines by looking for the pipeline marker. The markers 
provide the pipeline operator’s name, contents of the pipeline, and an emergency phone number. Their 24 hour 
emergency hotline number is 1-855-329-1781. 
 
A letter was received stating that the Joint Board of County Commissioners (Ottawa, Sandusky, and Wood 
Counties) is notifying those involved that the Toussaint Creek petition project to remove log jams and dead and 
leaning trees along the creek is complete. The Sandusky County Commissioners sent the final Toussaint Creek 
Assessments and the project came in under budget. Woodville Township prepaid their assessments in 
September, 2016 in the amount of $1,517.85. The Township’s total costs of the clean-up and one-year 
maintenance fee was only $1,089.38 so the township will receive a refund. There will be a yearly maintenance 
fee on land in the township along the creek of approximately $99. 
 
FIRE DEPARTMENT – Chief Bill Andrews reported that the department recently had an excellent “Jaws-of-Life” 
training by Dalen Zartman, the Hurst Rescue Tool Specialist with Finley Fire Equipment. He said Stephen really 
went above and beyond what they promised the department for training. They learned a lot from this 
demonstration and appreciated the hands-on training. The WTVFD, Inc. is going to purchase two extra tools for 
the unit with proceeds from their pancake breakfast. 
 
National Hose Testing will be at the station tomorrow to begin hose testing, and the parts for the air horn are in 
for X-3 and will be installed by WW Williams. The truck will also receive its yearly preventative maintenance check 
at that time. 
 
The county Emergency Management Agency / 911 system has pushed back the go-live date for the new 
dispatching system to February, 2019 in order to work out a few more bugs. 
 
Thanks to Martin Marietta, the department has held forcible entry and SCBA training at their empty houses along 
Lime Street. In the near future, they will also have a ladder and chimney fire practice soon and have other drills 
planned through April. 
 
After review of the hours earned by the Township’s volunteer fire department, Trustee Hammer made a motion to 
approve the payment of $7,325.00 for the 3rd Quarter, 2018 for runs and training made by the volunteer firefighters. 
Trustee Green seconded. All answered yes to roll call. Motion passed. 

 
Chief Andrews, Mark Grove, Rob Kopp, Brandon Westerman, and Tim Schnitker along with the Elmore Fire 
Department held fire prevention activities for students in Preschool through 2nd grade at Woodmore and Solomon. 
It was reported that the Elmore Fire Department was really impressed with the rapport that Assistant Chief Mark 
Grove has with the students. The students really enjoy this presentation. 
 
Eight members of the department are participating in a “mass casualty training” at the Pemberville-Freedom 
Township Fire Department tonight. The class is being instructed by the Toledo Fire Department. 
 
Two members of the fire department will participate in a live burn training when the State Fire Marshall brings 
their live fire – flashover training trailer to Gibsonburg this weekend. 
 



Trick or treat in Woodville is October 31 and the fire department and EMS will be stationed at the cross walks 
along Main Street handing out candy. 
 
There were 358 breakfasts served at the department’s first pancake and sausage breakfast of the season last 
Sunday. 
 
The department received a file cabinet and office chair donated by village resident Bruce Sample who is moving 
soon. They will use it to store their gun raffle supplies. 
 

FISCAL OFFICER – Lori Kepus presented the Trustees with the healthcare premium insurance renewal with 
Medical Mutual. There was a 7% increase in the premium from $1,501.85 to $1,607.17 per month. The township’s 
current premium is with Medical Mutual, and it has been grandfathered from moving into an Affordable Care Act 
(ACA) plan due to a transitional relief period granted by the federal government that runs through 2019. It has 
been reported in the past by the insurance company that moving into an ACA plan has proven to be more 
expensive due to all of the different types of coverages that are mandated by the government that an individual 
must purchase. Medical Mutual recommends keeping the current plan you have if the current coverage is working 
for you. The representatives from Sprouse Insurance and the Ohio Township Association - Burnham & Flower 
stated that it is best to keep the grandfathered policy if you can afford the monthly premiums. There were no 
increases in the insurance premiums with Delta Dental and the Vision Service Plan. 
 
Trustee Green made a motion to accept the renewal with Medical Mutual in the amount of $1,607.17 per month. 
Trustee Runion seconded. All answered yes to roll call. Motion passed. 
 
Kepus stated that after review with the township’s audit committee, the $300,000 CDARS was renewed at an 
interest rate of 2.4% with Huntington National Bank for a period of one year. The term was chosen as interest 
rates continue to rise so this will keep the township’s options open at renewal time next year. The last CDARS 
interest rate was .78%. 
 
A hall use request was approved for firefighter Joe Kopp for Saturday, December 15 from 3-10 pm for a family 
party. 
 
At 9:10 pm, with no further business, Trustee Hammer moved for adjournment. Trustee Runion seconded. This 
meeting was held in accordance with the Ohio Revised Code’s Sunshine Law. 
 
 
 
 


